





January 23, 2013
Charlene Stutts 
Family Development Center
Dear Charlene:

In reviewing the fiscal sponsorship for the Child Abuse Prevention Partnership (CAPP) it has come to our attention that we need to define the role of a fiscal sponsor and make clear our plans for fundraising and other activities for the next two years.  
Since the late 90’s when this group first originated we have operated with Family Development Center (FDC) 501(c) 3 acting as our financial sponsor and providing liability coverage for CAPP events.  We are very appreciative of the role FDC has played in supporting CAPP. Honoring this support we want to ensure that our plans for CAPP do not interfere with FDC’s plans for funding.
In the next two years or so we expect to apply for AmeriCorps members and funds from Oregon Community Foundation, C. Giles Hunt, Meyer Memorial Trust and/or Ford Family Foundation.  We do not want to get into competition with FDC or disqualify them for funding from these foundations. Although our current relationship works well for CAPP, we assume that FDC will be making applications to the funders that have been mentioned above; we want to provide FDC with the opportunity to have CAPP consider other options for sponsorship.
Since we are at an important juncture we want to make a decision for CAPP’s structure that will take us through the next 2 to 3 years. Here are the options we see and we are willing to exercise:
1. The first option is to leave things the way they are. FDC providing financial sponsorship and a rider to FDC’s liability insurance for CAPP events. CAPP would provide $500 per year to FDC for their costs, something we have been remiss about in the past. If this dollar amount is not adequate, considering the added activity we expect over the next two years, we are open to a counter proposal.

2. Have CAPP find a different agency to act as a financial sponsor in order to avoid potential funding complications. Although we would like to preserve our relationship with FDC, we are fine with this option if it is in the best interest of FDC.
 CAPP plans to hold two conferences and send delegates to a national conference in the next two to 2 years. We expect $10,000 to $20,000 in donations and grant awards to flow through our accounts and perhaps 20 to 30 checks written to cover expenses.
We write this letter in order to plan for the future and with the greatest appreciation for the support FDC has provided to CAPP. If you have any questions or would like to offer other options please let us know.
Sincerely,

Child Abuse Prevention Partnership

